	


Minutes of the Full Governing Body held on Wednesday 27 June 2012 at 5.00 pm in the Meeting Room, School House, Brymore School

PRESENT:
Mrs B Drakeford (Chair), Mr M Thomas (Headteacher), Mrs J Vearncombe (Clerk), Mrs N Anstice (Assistant Head - Student Achievement, including SENCO), Mrs A Dyer, Mrs L Bindon (Business Manager), Miss H Bradford, Mrs V Davis,  Mr J Kerswell, Mr S Larkins, Mr D Oliver, Mr G Quick and Mr M Robbins
1
Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mr M King, Mrs E Musgrove, Mrs K Ursell and Mrs S Young.

2
Governor Vacancies
The Chair took this opportunity to welcome Miss Bradford to her first meeting as Staff Governor.
The Clerk advised she had attempted to contact Mr Baker who had expressed an interest in becoming a Community Governor and awaiting a response.

3
Minutes of last meeting - Wednesday 23 May 2012

The minutes of the Full Governing Body held on Wednesday 23 May 2012, having been previously circulated, were proposed as correct by Mrs Dyer and seconded by Mr Kerswell.  The minutes were agreed and duly signed.
4
Matters Arising

The Chair reported that Mrs Musgrove and herself had signed the transfer of registered title 
of land document.


The Head added he had held a meeting with EDF that day and dependant on a few minor 
legal areas to be addressed the sale of land would be signed off.

5
School Update by the Head
The Head distributed a document, to be returned, containing proposals for the restructure of the Boarding Staff which has been under discussion for many months.  However, with the impending departure of Mr Turner, a current Houseparent who has recently resigned, the restructure will now be started.

He explained the overall intention is to ensure continuity of care for the students.  There will be four Houseparents, in addition to the Director of Boarding and Mr Spridgens who will remain as Senior Duty Master.  There will also be four gap students appointed.  Due to the recruitment process these appointments may not be taken up until January 2013.  The restructure is being undertaken following observation by the new SLT with input from the recently appointed Director of Boarding.  Due to the significant increase in hours and pay, interviews will have to be held as it is a re-organisation not a redundancy procedure.  It is expected to commence from September if we can progress swiftly, worse case January 2013.

The extra cost will be offset by the cost of additional cover provided on many occasions.

It is strongly felt that to move to an outstanding boarding inspection change has to be made.  With the current system that would not be achieved.

Mr S Larkins entered the meeting

In terms of our examination results, without English and Maths our A*-C figures are approximately 80%.  English results are not yet known but if every child gets Maths we should get 38% alone, against a floor target of 35%.

The Head explained the changes made in many areas for example more communication with parents, lesson monitor for taking registers and updating our marketing procedures.

Our next steps include installing electronic information screens around the school and revamping IT, better mattresses in the boarding houses, replacing the chairs in the hall and the tables in the dining hall, which are looking particularly tired.  The plan is to have a brand new website in the next five weeks.

The Chair gave congratulations to everyone on the Governing Body for the hard work undertaken.

6
Feedback from Personnel, Finance & Marketing (18.06.12)
It was reported that the updated budget sheet had been distributed and following a visit by the Education Finance Officer the balances had been confirmed.  The budget plan had been updated to show a deficit of £33,000.  The request is for the Full Governing Body to agree the budget prior to submission to the Local Authority.  

Adoption of the budget was proposed by Mrs Dyer and seconded by Miss Bradford.  All Governors were in agreement.

Governors acknowledged the end of year CFR report.

Following submission of the Freedom of Information Scheme and the Governor Allowances Policy, ratification of the Policies were proposed by Mrs Drakeford and seconded by Mr Larkins.  All Governors were in agreement.

7
Ratification of Health & Safety Policy 
Following its submission to the Premises Committee, ratification of this Policy was proposed by Mr Quick and seconded by Miss Bradford.  All Governors were in agreement.

8
UTC Bid Update
Following a meeting held earlier today the Head wished to express the immense amount of work done by Neil Punnett who has put the bid together.  It is due to go to Peter Mitchell at the Baker Dearing Trust next week to receive recommendations from him before the bid is submitted.
9
Lee Westwood Update

At the current time there is one potential student for Year 10 this September.   Unfortunately, interest has not been as high as we expected.

A brief discussion took place with respect to dropping the ‘rural technology’ from our branding and work towards the attraction of offering an ‘all round’ education.

10
Governor Meeting Cycle for 2012/13


The suggestion of a trial period of meetings to start at 5.30 pm was welcomed.

11
Any Other Business
An update was given regarding of Open Day and Governors invited to attend.
The Head advised that following the retirement of Mrs Bryant a team has been put together who have, so far, worked tirelessly to ensure a successful event.

There will no doubt be a number of activities where Governor assistance/attendance would be welcomed.

In the past no charge has been made for stall holders/exhibitors but this year a suggested donation has been requested which has resulted in approx. £600 being received.  Programmes will be sold along with raffle tickets for a 30 minute helicopter ride for up to 3 people which has been donated free of charge and would normally cost in the region of £700.

Governors were advised of the Swimming Gala being held on 7 July at 10.30 am followed by an end of term event for staff/governors with the opportunity to say goodbye to the staff who are leaving - Rhiannon Bowering is going to John Cabot School in Bristol, Chris Standford has secured a position as Head of DT in Maidstone, Malcolm Coats is retiring as our groundsman and John Turner is leaving as Houseparent.

Cannington House is being marketed with Greenslade Taylor Hunt at £525,000.

A television company has made contact with the school and progression has been made with filming being undertaken on 16 July 2012.  The Business Manager will advise when the programme, Salvage Hunters, will be aired.

On behalf of the Governing Body she wished to give a huge thank you to the SLT and all staff for a very successful year in many respects.

12
Date of next meeting - Wednesday 3 October at 5.30 pm
Meeting closed at 6.40 pm
Chair’s Initials  ………………………….……....

Dated  ………………………….

